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TARRANT COUNTY FAMILY LAW BAR ASSOCIATION

April 20, 2022

Facilities Administration, Tarrant County

ATTN: Mike Amador, Building Services (maamador@tarrantcounty.com)
100 W Weatherford

Fort Worth TX 76196

RE: Use of Family Law Center Assembly Room for Tarrant County Family
Law Bar Association continuing education training

Dear Mike,

Please pass this information on to whomever needs it to make a decision on
allowing the TCFLBA to use the Family Law Center Assembly Room for a
continuing education event for the family law judges, lawyers and other
professionals who practice in Tarrant County.

The Tarrant County Family Law Bar Association is a very active
organization made up of lawyers, judges, paralegals and other professionals
who work with families in litigation at the Family Law Center. We are
officially designated as a non-profit.

Each year we put on an abbreviated CLE conference for our members who
cannot afford or couldn’t attend the Annual Advanced Conference in
August. Sometimes, we have extra funds come out of this event which we
turn around and use for Senior Angel Tree, Toys and Christmas items for
the Visitation Center, Annual BBQ lunch for all of the family court center
staff, and backpacks for needy school children, to name a few.

There was some indication that we needed to pay to use the room if we
made a profit on any event. We wanted to be up front that although we
often make a small profit, it is for the sole purposes of charity and
effectively administrating our non-profit entity.

The general Tarrant County family law community benefits greatly from
this event, and the judges are in favor of making it as cost effective and
convenient for our members. Can you clarify that we are OK to reserve the

room for this type of activity?

Thanks for your help,

Janet M. Denton, TCFLBA BOD





